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LGA Chair’s Update – Councillor David Sparks OBE
Local Government Association (LGA) business

1. I spoke to new and returning LGA councillors at the Annual Councillors’ Briefing.

2. I met with Neil Clarke, Chair of District Councils Network (DCN) to discuss the working relationship between DCN and the LGA.

3. I attended the CLG Committee to discuss the role of councillors on the frontline.

Ministerial/Parliamentary business
4. I met with Chris Leslie MP, Shadow Chief Secretary to the Treasury, to discuss local government finances.

5. I had an introductory meeting with Baroness Jones of Moulsecoomb, discussing the best ways the LGA can work with her to promote local government in the House of Lords, and how best to encourage the Green Party to adopt our ‘100 days’ recommendations in their general manifesto.

6. I also had an introductory meeting with Andy Sawford MP, Shadow Local Government Minister, where I highlighted the difficult financial position of local government. 

7. I met with Tristram Hunt MP, Shadow Secretary of State for Education, to discuss ‘100 days’.

8. In Brussels I met with Catherine Bearder MEP, Derek Vaughan MEP, Keith Taylor MEP, Glenis Willmott MEP and Richard Howitt MEP. This was a great opportunity to update MEPs on LGA priorities.

Meetings with other organisations and individuals
9. While I was in Brussels I also met with Mrs Annemarie Jorritsma, Chair of the Dutch LGA, and had a meeting with UK Representatives Rory O’Donnell, Regions & Agriculture, and Rebecca Hackett, First Secretary Cohesion Policy.
10. I met with Groundwork UK to discuss crossovers with LGA priorities and work.

11. I had an introductory meeting with Viscountess Penelope Cobham CBE and James Bereford CEO of VisitEngland to reinforce the value that the LGA attaches to our partnership with VisitEngland.

12. I travelled to Bristol to give a speech to the Society of Local Council Clerks at their National Conference. I stressed the past co-operation between local councils and principal authorities, and urged delegates to join out push for greater powers for English Councils.
13. I attended the Regional Growth Dinner bringing together the British Property Federation and the LGA. I spoke on 100 days, discussed local government and the property sector working together, and the need for councils to have the power to drive their local economy.

14. I spoke on a panel at an Age UK Event, where I discussed how 100 days calls for concerted action to help people live independently I also spoke at a National Youth Agency panel debate, where I discussed how 100 days calls for a locally-led approach to skills and careers.
15. I had a number of interviews discussing devolution and the Scottish referendum, including BBC Radio 4 and 5, BBC Radio Bristol, LBC, and AFP.

Meetings with councillors and member councils

16. I had introductory meetings with Sir Richard Leese, LGA City Regions Board Chair, and Cllr Claire Kober, Chair of the Resources Board.

17. I attended a meeting jointly hosted by the LGA and the Liverpool City Region Combined Authority, which discussed how the Combined Authorities can collectively work together to drive forward the Northern Devolution agenda.
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